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The Estate Agency Affairs Board (the Board) approved a revised auditors report on estate agents trust accounts on 11 August 2011 that is required to be submitted to the Board annually by all estate agents, within four months of an estate agents financial year end, in order to be granted their licence to practice. The revised auditors report has been prepared in consultation with the Committee for Auditing Standards of the Independent Regulatory Board for Auditors (the IRBA) and replaces the existing auditors report on estate agents trust accounts. 
 
The revised auditors report is effective from 1 September 2011 when reporting on estate agents trust accounts for the 2011 financial period end. Where the existing format of auditors report has already been submitted to the Board for the 2011 financial year it will be accepted by the Board and in such circumstances there is no need for the revised auditors report to be re-submitted. 
 
Auditors are alerted to the fact that the report contains additional disclosures required by the Board to address legislative developments affecting trust accounts held by estate agents, that may require additional work by auditors performing such engagements and care should be exercised prior to signing the report, that the auditors working papers support the conclusion expressed.
 
The revised auditors report is available in both PDF and Word formats and may be downloaded from the IRBA website. Should you have any further queries or experience any technical difficulties in downloading the documents please do not hesitate to contact the Standards Department at +27 (0)87 940 8800 or send an email to standards@irba.co.za.
 
Sandy van Esch
Director: Standards
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The objective of the IRBA is to endeavour to protect the financial interests of the South African public and international investors in South Africa through the effective and appropriate regulation of audits conducted by registered auditors, in accordance with internationally recognised standards and processes. 
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